
 
 

1. Pre-Solicitation Announcement 
2. 08-09 
3. 2022 
4. Contracting Office Zip Code – 20540 
5. Product or Service Code – DA10 – IT Business Application/Application Software 
6. Contracting Office Address - 101 Independence Ave SE, Washington DC  
7. Subject – Pre-Solicitation – Open World.GOV Website Redesign 
8. Proposed Solicitation Number - COIL-22-R-0001 
9. Closing Response Date – September 29, 2022 
10. Contact Point – Linda Suggs 
11. N/A 
12. N/A 
13. N/A 
14. N/A 
15. N/A 
16. Description – See below 
17. Place of Performance – Contractor’s facility 
18. Not a Set-Aside 

 
The Government intends to award a firm fixed priced contract for website design, development 
and maintenance.   This acquisition will provide professional and technical services in support of 
design, development and content management for the OpenWorld.gov website (to be changed to 
COIL.gov) in Drupal Version 8/9 using the contractor’s infrastructure for development and 
testing.  Note the Open World Leadership Center official agency name changed to the 
Congressional Office for International Leadership (COIL) in March 2022.  COIL shall provide a 
copy of the existing Openworld.gov website for use in this upgrade.  This support will provide, 
but is not limited to design, development and test of an operational public facing website using 
Drupal 8/9, upgraded from the existing Version 7. Website content will also be added as well as 
upgraded with the new design.  The contractor shall also provide services to support website 
content management, software and security updates and periodical maintenance support. Hosting 
of the website is NOT included in this acquisition. The primary North American Industry 
Classification System (NAICS) code is 541511. The solicitation number assigned to this 
acquisition is COIL-22-R-0001.  The solicitation and all applicable attachments will be posted on 
the OpenWorld.gov website on or about August 23, 2022.  Hardcopies of the solicitation will not 
be provided to potential offerors.  The proposal due date will be stated in the solicitation and is 
anticipated to be on or about September 23, 2022.  Award will be to a single offeror, based on a 
best value assessment of technical and costs factors.  It is the responsibility of the offeror to 
review the OpenWorld.gov webpage for notice of amendments, updates or changes to the 
solicitation and attachments.  To be eligible for award, offerors must have a current, valid 
registration in the Systems of Award Management (SAM) system at https://www.sam.gov.  
Questions shall be submitted via email to the POC for this requirement, Linda Suggs at 
lsug@coil.gov. Please note this is a Pre-solicitation notice to inform potential vendors of a 
coming requirement, this is not the actual solicitation.  All responsible sources may submit an 
offer, which will be considered. 
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